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Dear Brethren,

After being away from the mission works for seven weeks, we were very relieved and pleased to find the
congregations doing well. We praise the Lord for His preserving grace in our absence!

The two congregations were led by Vilson and Jonir, two men trained in the Word. Alexandre kept up
the van ministry, transporting people to all the church services at both mission locations. We are so grateful
for the sacrifice these men and their wives made to be a blessing while we were Stateside.

Our return flight began from Dallas, TX, on June 25th, with a summer temperature of 90°F. We arrived in
Caxias do Sul in the afternoon of the 26th, greeted with a 30°F winter temperature that night. Although the
cold and flu viruses are affecting the attendance of our people, praise the Lord we’ve been preserved with
good health, and haven’t been hindered in the ministry.

In our last letter we expressed the need and desire to exchange our car for a larger vehicle for ministry.
We thank and praise the Lord that $2,250 of the $6,000 needed has already been provided by supporting
churches! The van deal we wrote about fell through, so we will be searching for a better deal when the Lord

supplies.

Although Brazil is going through a lengthy economic crisis, with a high unemployment rate, by God's
grace most of our people still have their jobs. Alexandre, however, has now been unemployed for over six
months. Companies aren't hiring management positions, and they won’t hire those who are overqualified for
the position available. With Alexandre is stuck in the middle of this issue, we ask for special prayer that he
soon would be hired on. He is a very faithful servant of the Lord which he proved during our short furlough.

A summary of our prayer requests are:
* Our health in the middle of this cold and flu season
* Funds supplied to exchange our car for a minivan
* Employment for Alexandre
* Evangelistic outreach and discipleship of the congregation

We are so thankful for the prayer and financial support we receive each month. The Lord faithfully
supplies the immediate needs, He is so great! Thank you for being a vessel He uses as part of making this
happen. Lord bless!

In His service,

QA4 Aol

John & Neila Yelle
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